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Dear Parents and Carers,  

Can you believe we have just one week left of this academic year!  I can’t actually claim that we are winding down just yet! This week has been 

busy with House Matches, sewing, DT and of course Come and See.  The children have also had another chance to make a short visit to their 

new classes for next year.  You will have received your child’s report yesterday. It would be very much appreciated by all of the teachers if you 

could add a short comment and return the slip enclosed with the report. 

House Matches 

Rounders : On Wednesday 10th July, KS2 children played an internal, mixed rounders tournament as part of their PE lesson 

with Mr Green. Each house played 3 games which consisted of 5 minute innings. The children all played really well with 

some impressive catching from Billy, Eve and Mickey. There was super bowling from Fern and Cayden and some 

wonderful fielding from Bertie and Thomas. Similarly there was fantastic batting from Sam B, Jacques, Ed W and 

Brenden. Thank you to our Sports Leaders who helped umpire (Dexter and Miles), score (Skye and Chloe), time and 

organise the games. The results were: 1st Drungewick (8 points) 2nd Southlands (6 points and only out 12 times) 

3rd Brewhurst (6 points and out 19 times) 4th Malham (4 points) 

Kwik Cricket. This game took the same format as the Kwik Cricket competitions that we had already played in the locality but to speed up the 

game we decided to play with only 4 balls  per over. Unfortunately, we didn't have enough time for a round robin tournament so we played 

the first game as group stages. This then sorted out who played in the final or the 3rd place play offs.  1st Round: Brewhurst   221- 

244   Drungewick      Malham  232 - 220   Southlands   3rd Place Play Off:  Brewhurst   199 -  227  Southlands  Final: Drungewick  262 - 

224  Malham.   All of the children played well and were able to use the skills they have picked up in their PE lessons. Sam V and Flynn were 

great all- rounders. We saw some brilliant batting from Halle, Sarah and Daniel. Danny and Kelsey made some impressive catches and we saw 

some super bowling from William F, Finley V and Florrie P.  A big thank you to our Sports Leaders who had the tricky job of umpiring (Thomas, 

Brenden and Bertie) and to Jessica, Eve and Emily who learnt how to score. The results were 1st Drungewick   2nd Malham   3rd Southlands   

4th Brewhurst 

DT afternoon 

Year 1 had a wonderful afternoon this week making pop-up mechanisms. They were spoilt with lots of parent 

helpers on hand to assist with the making. The results were excellent.  Great fun was had by all!  

Come and See 

Thank you to all the parents who came to “Come and See” afternoon yesterday; we hope you enjoyed looking at your 

child’s wonderful work. 

Junk Modelling  

Year 1 would love any junk modelling you have, especially kitchen roll / toilet roll tubes, for a project next week. 

Congratulations Mrs Olliver 

We would like to say congratulation to Mrs Olliver, who travelled to Madeira and competed in the Triathle European 

Championships.  She came 4th in her individual race and then picked up a bronze medal in the mixed relay race later 

the same day. (I’m tired just writing it!!) 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

   
 

The winning house this week is… 

Drungwick 

Stanley’s Blog                                                                                                                                 

This week I was allowed outside. Something about ninjecjuns, or injections or something. Anyway I recommend it. There is always 

something going on outside. Year 2 had PE and I went to see them afterwards, they had lots of good questions. Mrs O’Mara and Miss 

Daly took me for a walk to the post office (more tickles) and I went on the Humpty (a serious amount of sticks to be  

collected and sorted there). One of the best things this week was Year 4 and 3 sewing – Mrs Oldfield and Miss Price  

were so impressed that lots of children got sent to the office for a well done sticker and I get tickled every time (on the 

 tummy or behind the ears,  just for future reference). 

Throughout the school this week, we have had a fantastic 24 volunteers! They have been reading, 

sewing and making pop up mechanisms. Thank you all! 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 

 

Class  Certificate Winners 

Young Explorers Amelie for Motivation, Kyle for Diligence 

Oak Class Alice for Diligence, Harrison for Dedication and Joshua for Creativity 

Willow Class Dylan for Effort, Lilia for Confidence and Zahira for Confidence  

Rowan Class Billy-Ray for Helpfulness and Amelia for Attention to detail 

Sycamore Class Ben for Responsibility and Lily for Achievement  

Mulberry Class Anneka for Attitude, Finley for Concentration, Angus for Determination, Ella for Happiness, Evie for 

Hard work, Felicity for Determination and Harriet for Perseverance.  

Chestnut Class Thomas for Outstanding sportsmanship 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                

 

 

 

 

 

Forest School Dates    

On your child’s Forest School day they can come to school in their Forest School clothing for the whole day, please ensure they are wearing 

long sleeved tops and trousers – even if the weather is warmer. They will also need suitable footwear, e.g. wellies and a rain coat. If you are 

able to help on Forest School dates, please see the school office.  

 

 

General dates   

Year 6 Leavers Assembly Thursday 18th  July 9.15am 

Year 6 Leavers Trip  Thursday 18th July 

End of Term Assembly  Friday 19th July 2.30pm Parents 

Welcome 

INSET days for this Academic Year  

Monday 22nd July 2019 

Tuesday 23rd July 2019 

INSET days for Next Academic year 

Monday 2nd September 2019 

Monday 4th November 2019 

Friday 14th February 2020 

Monday 1st June 2020 

Monday 20th July 2020 

Half Term / End of Term Holidays 2018/19  

Last day of term - Friday 19th July 2019  

Return to School – Tuesday 2nd September 2019 

Forest School Dates 

Wednesday 17th July  Year 5* 


